Primary Principal's Newsletter

Sports' Days

We are holding our annual Sports' Days on 13th, 14th and 15th February. They will all be held at Primary School. The students are encouraged to dress in their House Colours as they will be competing for the House they belong to.



13th February Rec 2—Year 1 8:30-10:30am 14th February Year 2—Year 6 8:30-11:30am 15th February Nursery—Rec 1 8:30-9:30am



We welcome parents to come along and support the children in each activity. We are also planning some interesting parents events so please come dressed to take part. We are sure each event will be great fun for the children as well as a little competitive!

School Fair: Saturday 2nd March

The 2nd March will be our annual school fair in support of Angkor Children's Hospital and Kantha Bopha. The teachers and children have been very busy over the past couple of weeks organising their stalls and, once again, we have some very interesting ones for you to visit! We are also looking for prizes for our raffle so if you would like to donate something (vouchers or a prize), please bring this to the office. Thank you to all the parents who have already donated a voucher or prize for the raffle.

We will also have our annual cake stall so any cakes, muffins, biscuits etc. will be gratefully received. We know there are some great bakers in our community! These can be brought in on the morning of the fair or the day before.

We hope to see you all on Saturday 2nd March from 10am.





All cakes welcome!







We are one,
But we are many.

Class Newsletters

At ISSR, we are always looking at ways we can encourage and support the students to be environmentally friendly. This also means we have to look at our own practices. In doing this, we have made the decision to no longer send paper copies of the class newsletters home. The Principal's Newsletter will continue to be paper based until the end of the year. You will be able to find a copy of each class newsletter in any of the following places from March:

- > Class dojo
- > Newsletter Board at the school gate
- > School Website
- > The School Office

If you would like a paper copy of your child's class newsletter, you can request a copy from the teacher or the office.

This small change, we believe, will make a big difference to our paper usage at school.

Absence

The school has a set procedure for informing us when your child is sick and cannot attend school. On the first day of sickness, please call the office on 012 87 87 82 to let us know that your child will not be in school due to illness. The office can then inform the class teacher. Thank you to those parents who also send a class dojo message but please remember this does not replace the phone call to the office. We appreciate your support with this.

Swimming

January and February are consistently the coldest months in Cambodia so during these months we close the pool. We will restart our swimming lessons after the half term break. Mr Didy had to return home at Christmas so we are currently looking for a permanent swimming instructor. If you know any instructor who would be keen to work with us, please ask them to send their CV to school.



3A have been learning about humans and being healthy. They studied the 5 food groups and made a model of a balanced meal. Such creativity!





On Thursday, Rec 2 dressed up like 100 year olds to celebrate the 100th day of school.



5A have become 'paleoartists' - modelling dinosaurs according to fossil remains.

This is their work so far.

The school will close from

Monday 18th February and will reopen on Monday 25th February.

We wish you a pleasant holiday!

Star of the Month

We would like to welcome parents to our next Star of the Month assemblies at 8am on:

Tuesday 5th March - Nursery-Year 1 (R1A performing) Wednesday 6th March - Year 2-Year 6 (5B performing)

The children are very excited about their performances and have been practising hard.

Afternoon Day Care for Reception 1 and Nursery has started. If you are interested, please see the office for information.